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Thursday, 12 October 2000

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Legislation Committee

S1.61 Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Email:  eet.sen@aph.gov.au
In response to the Education Services for Overseas Students (ESOS) Legislation Package, RMIT Union has attached a supplement to the submission on the revisions to the ESOS Act.  

Should you wish to discuss this supplementary material further, please do not hesitate to contact Emma Sherry on (03) 9925 3536 or via email at emma.sherry@rmit.edu.au.

Yours Sincerely,

Trevor White

General Manager

RMIT Union

RMIT Union
PO Box 12189
A’Beckett St
Melbourne
8006

Education Services for Overseas Students (ESOS)

Legislation Package – Supplementary Material

RMIT Union, in consultation with the RMIT Association of International Students (RAIS) has prepared the following supplementary material for the submission regarding changes to the current ESOS Act.

Fidelity Fund

The development of the fidelity fund is an essential aspect of the ESOS legislation.  When developing the administration of the fund, in the instance of an educational provider ceasing to operate, it is essential that the provision of refunds are completed in a timely manner.  Of additional importance it that the international students are given the opportunity the recover all funds invested, not limited to educational expenses.

An international student is required to invest a considerable amount in the pursuit of an education overseas, it is therefore essential that these students be provided with the opportunity to recover all costs relating to their investment, including; 

· Full refund of all educational fees

· Transportation and relocation costs

· Cost of obtaining the student visa if the student is required to return home

· An allowance for the inconvenience caused

These costs are a true reflection of the cost that is required for an international student to study in Australia.

Overseas Student Health Cover (OSHC)

Although not covered by the initial scope of this submission, an issue of great importance to the international student body is the exclusion of Overseas Student Health Cover (OSHC) from GST exemption.  OSHC is a health insurance product that does not fall within the definition of health insurance business in subsection 67(4) of the National Health Act 1953, therefore excluding OSHC from GST exemption.

This issue needs immediate attention, as all international students are paying GST on a service that is compulsory for the duration of their visa, and that no other group within Australia has to incur.

Damian Facciolo





Emma Sherry

Liaison Officer
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